
Customer #: 1618832

Bill #: 1633908

WARNING LETTER

March 23, 2022

D & J Steele Construction Inc

3501 20th Ave S

Minneapolis MN 55407-2435

VACANT BUILDING REGISTRATION FEE

The Saint Paul City Council has adopted legislation which requires owners of vacant buildings 
to pay an annual fee and submit a registration plan on the form(s) enclosed with this letter. 
The annual fee is  $2,459.00. The purpose of this fee is to partially reimburse the City for 
administrative costs for registering and processing the Vacant Building Owner Registration 
forms and for the cost of monitoring these properties for compliance with Saint Paul 
Legislative Codes.

The fee for the vacant building located at 935 IGLEHART AVE FL MAIN L is now past due. 
You have fifteen (15) days from the date of this letter to pay this bill before this fee is sent 
to assessment, to be collected with your property taxes.

DO NOT MAIL CASH

Saint Paul Legislative Code, Chapter 43, requires this fee be paid no later than thirty (30) days 
after the building becomes vacant, and if not paid, the owner shall be subject to collections 
and prosecution as prescribed in the Legislative Code. Also, if at any time the registration fee 
is unpaid and owing, building permits will be denied for this building.

The full amount owed will be assessed to, and collected with, the taxes for this property 
as permitted by Saint Paul Legislative Code Chapter 43.

The owner(s) still will be subject to a criminal Summons and Complaint for failure to pay this 
vacant building registration fee. This citation will necessitate a court appearance in Ramsey 
County District Court and the owner(s) will be subject to penalties provided for by law. The 
enclosed registration form must accompany the fee payment.

You may pay this registration fee online by going to online.stpaul.gov and selecting the 'Make a 
Payment' option.  You will need your customer number and bill number to process a payment - 
both can be found on this letter.

If you wish to pay in person, you may do so from 8:00am to 4:00pm Monday through Friday at:
		

DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY AND INSPECTIONS
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806

An Affirmative Action Equal Opportunity Employer

DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY AND INSPECTIONS
Steve Magner, Manager of Code Enforcement
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